2712 Darby Falls Drive Las Vegas, Nevada 89134 November 29, 2011

Susan Joseph-Taylor, Chief Hearing Officer Office of the State Engineer 901 South Stewart Street - Suite 200 2 Carson City, Nevada 89701

Dear Ms. Joseph Taylor:

We are writing to request that the proposed Pipeline to bring Northern Nevada water to Southern Nevada be denied.

We have lived in Southern Nevada for 46 years and have seen the growth in Las Vegas destroy the city, the environment and the recreation areas we loved in Northwestern Nevada covered with concrete and asphalt. With many houses here in Las Vegas and surrounding areas in foreclosure causing a blight in the city and area the crime rate has soared. The growth must stop.

The two water parks being proposed for Las Vegas and Henderson is a waste of water, consider the evaporation rate and how many gallons of water will be wasted! This Pipeline is a no win situation for Northern Nevada and the jobs it will bring to Nevada will only last a short time.

I do believe Pat Mulroy, who oversees the Las Vegas Water District, wants to feed her ego as some one who allowed the growth of Las Vegas to continue.

PLEASE DENY THIS PIPELINE

Sincerely:

Lawrence and Marjorie Krenzien

Laurence Krenzien Marjone Krenzien